Summary of cruise AX080118 between Durban and Newark

AX080118 was conducted aboard the Maersk Vilnius. I boarded the ship at Durban on the morning of the 30rd of December 2017 and did the installation and testing of the equipment. Two test drops were done when leaving Durban on the 25th and 26th February. After passing Cape Town the drops for the AX080118 commenced on the 05h January 2018 until the ship arrived at Newark during the morning of the 24th January 2018

A total 492 XBT’s were deployed. High density deployments commenced from a depth of 200m once passing Cape Town on the 05th January and continued until a depth of 200m was reached before Newark on the 24th January 2018. The voyage went very well. I had ten faulty probes which never passed the tube test and on 2 occasions re-drops were done due to wire breaks. The transmission program jams occasionally. Tube 1 was giving bad readings so it was removed from the sequence. There seems to be a virus on the laptop. Other than that no other problems were experienced.
No SVPB drifters or Argo floats were deployed.
We had fine weather for most of the trip. The Maersk Vilnius is an ideal ship for XBT deployments since it maintains a very steady speed and the point of release is close to the water resulting in very few faulty drops due to launching position. The distance from the cabin to the launcher and antenna isn’t far making installation a lot simpler. 

The Captain and crew were hospitable and the crew were very helpful during the voyage.

F. Mckay

